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INEC DEPLOYS 8,433 STAFF TO CONDUCT EKITI GOVERNORSHIP ELECTION

Determined to make the Ekiti governorship election one of the best, the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) has deployed a total of 8,433 staff to conduct the election.

A breakdown of the deployment shows that there will be a Returning Officer, 16 Local Government Collation Officers, 177 Registration Area Collation Officers, 20 Local Government Area Supervisors, 177 Supervisory Presiding Officers, 101 Registration Area (RA) Cluster Supervisors/RA Supervisors, 2,195 Presiding Officers drawn from the National Youth Service Corps (NYSC) and Federal Tertiary Institution (FTI), 2803 Assistant Presiding Officers I  (NYSC/FTI) 2803 Assistant Presiding Officers II (NYSC/FTI), 140 Reserve (5%) for Voting Points.
As at yesterday, the Commission’s office at Ado Ekiti was a beehive of activities. Under the calm surveillance of security agencies, sensitive election materials were being diligently counted out, handed to Electoral Officers (E.O.s) who proceeded, escorted by the Police, to their respective local governments. The accreditation of Observers and Journalists proceeded apace.

Thanks to the massive deployment of security agents and the exhortation to the citizens of the state that the security agents were here to safeguard the process and not to harass or intimidate them, Ado Ekiti and envisions, monitored by us were calm.

The INEC Chairman, Professor Atahiru Jega and the Resident Electoral Commissioner, Alhaji Hussain Halilu Pai had assured the citizens of Ekiti state and Nigerians two days ago that the Commission had gone the extra mile to ensure that the election was the best conducted by the Commission. Said Professor Jega: “We are looking forward to the best election. We however need the support of all stakeholders to ensure success. Contestants must not come with a do-or-die mentality. If they do so, the integrity of the election will be undermined.”
INEC AND SECURITY AGENCIES READY FOR EKITI ELECTION, HOLD STAKEHOLDERS FORUM
By Chinwe Ogbuka
For the second time this year, the Commission organized electoral Stakeholders forum preparatory to the Governorship Election in Ekiti State scheduled for Saturday June, 21, 2014.The first meeting was held on February 12, where the Commission enlightened the people of the State on the reforms being put in place by INEC to ensure credible, free, fair and most importantly peaceful election in the State.

At the February meeting, the Commission presented the status of register of voters and issued copies to all registered political parties to scrutinize. Since then a lot of activities had been carried out by the State Independent National Electoral Commission to ensure a hitch-free polls come June 21.

The second stakeholders meeting held on Wednesday, June 18 at the Great Eagle Hall Ado-Ekiti was essentially to brief the political parties, candidates contesting governorship election in the State and other stakeholders on the arrangements made by the Commission for the successful conduct of the election.

It was also an opportunity for stakeholders to interact with the Commission and different security agencies to express their concerns about the election. The meeting presided over by the Hon. Chairman of INEC Prof. Attahiru Jega was attended by Inspector General of Police, Alhaji Mohammed D. Abubakar and other Heads of Security Agencies who are members of Inter-Agencies Consultative Committee on Election Security (ICCES), Chairmen of political parties, candidates, Civil Society Organisations (CSOs), Faith based organizations and the general public. 

Also in attendance were some INEC National Commissioners namely, Col. M.K. Hammanga (rtd), Prof. Lai Olurode, Hajia Amina Zakari and Engr. (Dr.) Nuru Yakubu. Resident Electoral Commissioners of Ogun, Mr. Sam Olumekun, Ondo, Mr. Akin Orebiyi, Oyo, Mr. Nasir Ayilara, Lagos, Dr. Adekunle Ogunmola and Osun, Ambassador (Dr.) Rufus Akeju were also in attendance.

Because of the anticipated security challenges based on activities of political party supporters in the State and violent campaigns by some groups, the IGP, Mohammed Abubakar issued what can best be described as riot act with serious warning that the security agency will deal with perpetrators of any form of violent act before, during and after election.     

Although there is apprehension and worries about possible break down of law and order as the State is regarded as ‘volatile’, the Chairman, Prof. Attahiru Jega assured the people of Ekiti that ‘this election is going to be the best as the Commission is working very hard to ensure election is peaceful and non violent.’ He, however, regretted the unfortunate incident that resulted in loss of life during campaigns and assured that the Commission and Security Agencies cannot allow such to happen again.

The Chairman informed the participants that the Commission has been working closely with security agencies under the auspices ICCES in order to forestall any security breach before, during and after elections. He equally allayed their fears of possible stuffing of ballot papers in favour of any political party or candidate as the Commission has put series of measures to ensure transparency of the electoral process. “Operationally, INEC has fully prepared for the election. We have introduced measures to make the election very free and transparent. Our ballot boxes are customized, our result sheets are serially numbered and nobody can use result sheet meant for one polling unit and use in another.’ He urged party agents to note the serial numbers and report any result sheet found in a wrong polling unit.

According to the Chairman, INEC has fully prepared for the election and it is going to be non-partisan, impartial, provide level playing field for all contestants and urged all stakeholders to “come out with clean hands and positive attitude.  We feel confident that the election will be credible as we have noted the mistakes of the previous elections and factored them into preparation for this election.”

The IGP, Mr. Abubakar assured the people of Ekiti of adequate security protection before, during and after election. According to him, all security agencies are fully prepared to protect INEC personnel to discharge their duties and electorate to exercise their right to vote. There is going to be massive deployment of security personnel and equipment adding, “We are providing security before, during and after election. Security agencies will continue to be on ground after elections until security of the state stabilizes.”

Apart from the security officials to provide security on election day, the IGP said there is going to be over 100 detachment of armed Policemen patrolling every Senatorial District and a detachment of Military men on standby to assist if the need arises. The IGP said, “This is to ensure that people are safe, property secured. Their role is to provide security and not to harass anybody. There will be helicopter for aerial surveillance and they can come down when necessary,” he added.       

 He advised Politicians and candidates to be orderly, not to go to polling units with government’s vehicle or with any security or policeman or orderly and not to monitor election, saying ‘we have giving security officers order to arrest anybody flouting the law. You should allow INEC to do the job of monitoring election.’

Earlier, in his opening remarks, the National Commissioner in charge of Ekiti State, Prof. Lai Olurode said the forum was meant to achieve two things, confidence building in electoral process and request the cooperation and support of all stakeholders to ensure a hitch-free governorship election. He specifically said that INEC has done a lot since 2011 to reform electoral process but noted that INEC cannot do it alone. ‘INEC cannot guarantee credible election alone. If you the stakeholders do anything wrong, there is nothing INEC can do. The security agencies are doing their best to ensure that election is peaceful.’

Prof. Olurode appealed to party agents and supporters of different political parties or candidates to watch their utterances and obey election procedures and not interfere with the process.  He explained that INEC has done a lot in terms of training of ad hoc staff, provision of adequate materials for the election and invested money to ensure that election is peaceful in Ekiti State.

The Commissioner urged the Politicians and Party agents to avoid reckless statement and guard their utterances before, during and after election, and above all to allow INEC to do its job adding, ‘Election security is key and trust in the Commission must be sustained.’

In his welcome address the Resident Electoral Commissioner in Ekiti, Alhaji Hussaini Halilu Pai said that the Commission in the State has undertaken a lot of measures to ensure manpower development of members of staff to achieve quality service delivery during the governorship poll and subsequent elections.

As part of measures to consolidate the preparations for realization of credible poll, the REC said that series of election Stakeholders meeting were held both at state and local government levels while ICCES meeting were tirelessly convened and attended by members, adding ‘All these were geared towards realizing a hitch-free poll during the Governorship election that would be conducted in a matter of days now.

 Part of preparations towards ensuring full participation of Ekiti people in the poll, the REC said was the distribution of Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) to be used for the election so as not to ‘deprive any eligible voter of their rights as provided for in the Constitution and safeguarded by the Electoral Act 2010 as amended.”

He disclosed that the Commission distributed 413,708 PVCs out of 732,166 number who registered for the election. “Political party agents have been trained to expose them to the basics and specifics of their roles during election. This would showcase transparency in the process with a view to eradicating all forms of misconduct on the part of the Agents,” the REC added.   

Alhaji Pai assured the political class that the Commission would continue to uphold the commitment to ensuring equity and transparency in the process and implored them not to act violently as “we are partners in progress towards consolidating our democratic reform process.”

 Participants who spoke at the interactive session gave their commitment to abide by the rule and pleaded with the security agents not to intimidate or harass people while carrying out their duties. They raised some security concerns which the IGP assured would be adequately addressed.

